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FACULTY NEWSNOTES 

Editor: Jean A. Sebold April 19, 1974 No.~ 

OFFICE Of: THE PRESIDENT: 

As most of you may already know, my secretary, Miss Barbara Robinson, 
has resigned, effective May 1, 1974. Since Barbara has been at the University of 
San Diego for seven years, and has worked with administration, faculty, and staff 
throughout the merger and post-merger years, I wish to give all her friends among 
administration, faculty, and staff the opportunity to greet her and wish her well. 
We are therefore scheduling an informal get-together in the Serra Faculty Lounge 
on Monday, April 29, 1974, between the hours of 4:30 p. m. and 5:30 p. m. for the 
purpose of saying "good-bye 11 to Barbara. 

FACULTY SENATE: ARRT COMMITTE 

At its meeting of March 28, 1974_. the Faculty Senate Committee on Appoint­
ment, Reappointment, Rank, and Tenure adopted the following timetable of review 
by the committee for the new term, beginning in September: 

Promotion to full professor-------------------------October 
Promotion to assistant and associate professor-------November 
Second-year reappointment---------.:...---------------December 
Tenure-------------------------------------------December 
First-year reappointment-------------------------- February 

The ARRT Committee expressed the desire that the above timetable be communicated 
to faculty members. 

OFFICE OF THE VICE PRESIDENT FOR UNIVERSITY RELATIONS: 

Faculty are reminded that the University Relations Office keeps an up-dated 
file on all Federal programs. This month I s up-dating just received contains 16 re­
vised and 4 new program descriptions. The new programs are: 

- Instructional Scientific Equipment - for new or improved undergraduate 
instructional programs in the sciences; 

- Faculty Research Participation - for periods of up to 10 weeks in the summer 
at the host research facility; 

- Science and Engineerings Technician Education Program - for development, 
demonstration, and evaluation of college-level technician programs; 

- Energy Related Graduate Traineeships - in the areas of coal and oil shale, 
solar energy, and geothermal energy, at the master and doctoral levels. 



The U.S. Office of Education announced earlier that regulations would be 
available in March for its new ethnic heritage studies program. Publication has been 
delayed but they are probably available now. Prospective applicants for grants may 
request to be put on the mailing list for application materials, by writing to: 

Ethnic Heritage Studies Branch, Attn. : Information Officer 
Division of International Education 
U.S. Office of Education 
Washington, D. C. 20202 

Telephone: (2 02) 245-2561 

CAMPUS SECURITY: 

The new emergency telephone number for the Campus Security Department 
is Al 810. This number may be reached by dialing the Bell and Howell operator at 
236-1000 and asking for Unit A1810. 

VARIA: 

Dr. Gilbert L. Brown, Vice President for University Relations, is attending the 
Western Area Advisory Council of the American National Red Cross this week in San 
Francisco. Dr. Brown is Vice Chairman of the Council. 

* * * * * * * 

Dean Donald T. Weckstein has been appointed Chairman of the San Diego 
County Employee Relations Committee. Dean Weckstein has also been invited to 
speak to the San Diego Rotary Club on June 20 in connection with Law Week which 
is celebrated nationally. The topic for his noon lecture at the El Cortez Hotel will 

II • 11 be The American Legal System: How Does It Stack Up? 

Professor Julia S. Molloy, Visiting Lecturer in Special Education, has been 
informed that her book, Trainable Children: Curriculum and Procedures, has been 
identified as one of the outstanding books in education for 1972-I 973 by Pi Lambda 
Theta, the national honor and professional association for women in education. Noted 
authorities selected twenty-two books from over 1200 books published in the 1972-73 
period. 

* * * * * * * 

Dr. DeForest L. Strunk is serving as chairman of the education division of 
the American Association on Mental Deficiency, Region II, as well as serving as editor 
of their professional newsletter. His responsibilities also include the developing and 
chairing of education division meetings in conjunction with the spring conference of 
that organization on April 27 at USC. 
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Mrs. Theresa T. Whitcomb, Associate Professor of Art, attended a regional 
seminar of the Western Association of Art Museums, as director of the Founders' 
Gallery on February 21 and 23. Workshops and presentations concerned the proper 

_.. care, handling, preservation and exhibition of works. of art. 

Professor Whitcomb will address the docents of the San Diego Fine Arts 
Gallery, April 19, on American Painting 1900 to 1940. On May 7. she will appear 
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I I II . as the last of the four lecturers of the 197 3-197 4 Meet the Masters series sponsored 
by the Fine Arts Gallery. Her topic will be San Diego Architecture. 

Professor Whitcomb will also be attending the annual meeting of the Society 
of Architectural Historians which will meet at the J. Paul Getty Museum in Santa 
Monica, on April 19. 

* * * * * * * 

The University of San Diego Golf Team has returned from Scotland where 
they participated in the St. Andrews International Collegiate Tournament. Our golf 
team placed first in Division III competition. Congratulations! 
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